

MINISTER FOR INFRASTRUCTURE, PLANNING AND LOGISTICS

Parliament House State Square Darwin NT 0800 minister.lawler@nt.gov.au

GPO Box 3146 Darwin NT 0801

Telephone: 08 8936 5566 Facsimile: 08 8936 5616

Mr Miles Brennan Australian Recreational Motorists Association

Email: admin@arma.net.au

Dear Mr Brennan

Thank you for your correspondence regarding the upcoming Northern Territory general election and request for changes to vehicle modification standards.

Territory Labor is committed to improving road safety and acknowledges the frustration experienced by your members due to the various vehicle modification standards and processes across states and territories.

Our Government is currently looking at ways to reduce regulatory and administrative burden across Government to make it easier to do business in the Territory.

A re-elected Labor Government would support the establishment of a national working group to work with key stakeholders and experts regarding harmonisation of vehicle standards and enabling mutual recognition of approved vehicle modifications across jurisdictions.

Yours sincerely

EVA LAWLER

1 2 AUG 2020

